Forthcoming text notification options
November 2024 MORE Operations Committee meeting

In July 2024, MORE Directors Council approved funding for a text message notification service for patrons and selected the Text4Library product from ShoutBomb. This new service will deliver overdue, pre-due/courtesy, and hold pickup notices to patrons via text message (SMS). Library staff will configure patron records if patrons opt to receive notices by text message. 
Here’s the implementation plan:
1. Add a new “TEXT” notice preference option staff can select in the patron record in Sierra, in addition to the current phone and print options.
2. Create a new variable-length field for patron records to contain the number to receive text messages (no carrier extension will be needed)
3. Clean up patron record data:
a. For patrons with email or “none” as notice preference and a text notification destination only (phone number with carrier extensions) in the email address field, move current text notification numbers from the current email address field to the new field for text messages and change the notice preference to “text”
b. For patrons with email or “none” as notice preference and both a regular email address and a text message destination in the email address field, move data as above and add a message to patron records flagging staff to update the notice preference if text is preferred over regular email
c. For patrons with phone as notice preference and email data in their records, move data as above
4. Configure scripts to send data daily to the Text4Library service
5. Update IFLS Article Index documentation
Notes:
· The above plan will only allow patrons to receive one type of notice: email, text message, or phone call
· Notification options will be configurable by staff only
· I’ll communicate about service timing and patron record adjustments in TWAM newsletters
